Gwernymynydd & Cadole

NEWYDDION Y PENTREFI / COMMUNITY NEWS

Gwernymynydd.org.uk Ebrill / April 2025

We’re giving money away!

Do you know that the Village Centre Committee has money to give away? No? Then read on ...

In 1934 a Village Hall was built on Hafod Drive (the lane opposite the old Rainbow pub) using money
raised by the local community. When it was sold in 1973/74, proceeds of the sale were used to create the
Gwernymynydd Village Hall Fund (GVHF) and in 1974 a charity was established to ensure that the money
would be used for the benefit of local people.

The GVHF closed in June 2024 and £1740, which was the remains of the original Fund, was transferred to
the Gwernymynydd Village Centre, which is also a registered charity. A Village Hall Fund sub-committee
manages the money, which is ring-fenced and available in the form of grants to support people living in
Gwernymynydd or Cadole and to organisations based here. Continued overleadf ...

Photos from 'Peter Pan' recently presented by the Gwernymynydd Pantomime Group.

WHAT'S ON AT THE VILLAGE CENTRE?
Find out at gwernymynydd.org.uk

FOR VILLAGE CENTRE BOOKINGS, PLEASE CONTACT:
Kelsey Reed: bookings@gwernymynydd.org.uk




We’re giving money away! Continued ...

WHAT CAN MONEY BE USED FOR? The scope of the Fund is wide-ranging, with beneficiaries including:
children and young people; elderly people; people with disabilities; people of a particular ethnic or racial
origin; and charities and voluntary bodies.

In addition to helping general charitable causes, the Fund has also supported recreation and amateur
sport, and environment, conservation and heritage initiatives. The village school has received money, as
has the Village Centre (most recently for tables), the pantomime and the Bowls Club. Over the years,
people have also asked for grants to help them to buy musical instruments and textbooks.

HOW DO | APPLY? The maximum grant that can be awarded to any applicant is officially £1000 but, giv-
en the relatively modest amount of money left in the Fund, it is unlikely that so much would be donated
to a single applicant.

An application form is available from Bridget Meadway at treasurer.gvc@gmail.com.

Anyone wishing to apply must be prepared to explain what their goal is and what they expect a grant to
help them acquire or achieve and should also consider how a grant might benefit the wider community.

The Village Hall Fund sub-committee will also want to know the total cost of a project, how much money
has already been raised and what, if any, other funding has been applied for.

A village history is available on the Community Council website at: www.gwernymynydd.org.uk/booklet

QUARRY UPDATE

Situated at the bottom of Ffordd Glyndwr,
the disused Cambrian Quarry is being filled
with some 500,000 square metres of soil and
building waste, with the aim of restoring the
area so that it can be used by the local com-
munity.

Work is being carried out by ASH Resource
Management (Cambrian Quarry) Limited,
and the latest progress report by Director
John Dennan reveals that the bat population

living in the old mine workings and caves is
flourishing.

There is a fine of £5000 or six months imprisonment for killing a bat, so to stop the caves from flooding
and potentially drowning them, a new cave entrance has been created.

In other good news, the badger population is using an artificial sett which ASH built for them 10 years ago.

However, no great crested newts have been found on the site, despite there being two artificial ponds for
them to breed in and ASH paying specialist ecologists to monitor for them twice a year.

ASH has now completed over 80% of the infilling and the site is nearing the final restoration point, with
soil placing and planting soon to take place.
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Part of the Hafod Federation with Ysgol y Waun, Gwernaffield

Welsh Week, World Book Day and British Science Week

We returned to school on 3™ March after half term and launched into a very busy fortnight. Our children
took part in a range of activities celebrating our Welsh culture, looking at various artists, landmarks and
traditions. World Book Day was celebrated with children dressing up in costume as their favourite book
characters.
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From 10" March, both schools in our federation will be working together on a wide range of activities all
week with visiting professionals and workshops looking at ‘all things science’, from heat dissection, to
making wormeries, to pond dipping, star domes, rocket and tower challenges and more - we plan to pack
alotin.

Sunbeams Playgroup Plus - Early Entitlement, Playgroup, Toddlers, Wrap Around and After School Club

At the end of February, Rachel the manager moved on to pastures new; however we are thrilled to an-
nounce that Corey has taken over as manager. She has already made many changes to the setting and is
planning activities for the month which will be advertised on the ‘Sunbeams playgroup Plus, Gwernaffield’
Facebook page. The room has had quite a transformation.

We have many keen children, so if you feel there are ways we can work with the community,
please contact the school office on 01352 756756 or gmmail@hwbmail.net.



IMPROVE YOUR FITNESS WITH PILATES, by Lucy Palmer - lucypalmerspilates.co.uk - 07816776230

As I've been a weekly fixture in the Village Centre for 15 years it’s probably about time | introduced my-
self and share what we do at 6pm every Monday evening!

I've been involved in sport and conditioning training for 48yrs, (yes, | know that ages me instantly!) but
it’s an inherent part of who | am and goes some way to explain the passion | have to keep people moving
and strong. My first steps into teaching fitness was when | was an ice skater who found myself enjoying
teaching the off-ice conditioning sessions.

The passion for this grew throughout my years on world tours as a
professional ice skater. Whilst working with Disney in Australia |
came across Pilates for my own training. It was a revelation that
these exercises that were so subtle and controlled gave such tar-
geted results. On retiring from skating | decided to train specifically
in Pilates with extensive learning in anatomy and physiology.

Fast forward many years of teaching later and | have helped train
so many people to reach their movement goals.

So what is Pilates? It’'s a relaxed controlled approach to exercise
working on strengthening the all- important core muscles whilst
building mobility. It’s not a new craze or fad workout, it really does
work. Over a hundred years ago Joseph Pilates devised a set of ex-
ercises that worked both mind and body. During this time his
teachings grew into a global phenomenon. Joseph was ahead of his

time and predicted that one day everyone would have heard of his
exercises. It certainly looks like his prediction is true!

I've been lucky enough to teach a class in the Village Centre for many
years now, seeing the Centre continuing its growth and importance as
an integral part of the community. Our Monday evening class is a
warm and welcoming group proving that there’s more to exercise
than just the physical gains, but also the social and wellbeing benefits.

If you'd like to join our friendly class on Mondays at 6pm please get in
touch. The class is suitable for all levels as the exercises are easily
adapted as you work at your own pace. Everyone can enjoy the ses-
sion regardless of fitness levels at any age. Come and feel the benefits
from Pilates in your daily life as you walk with more poise, your back
becomes stronger, muscles tone and strengthen transforming the way
you look and feel.

VILLAGE PLANTERS GET A SPRING MAKEOVER

Many thanks to the P&A Woodworks Garden Centre for supplying
plants and compost for the village planters, and also to professional
gardener Mike Meadway for keeping them looking tidy.
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If you would like any details or want to pop along for a visit, please email

Corey on Sunbeams171@outlook.com or ring on 07584168425.

DON'T FLUSH THOSE WIPES AWAY!

01824 707 003 / 07824 447 979

H A R R I S o N sales@harrisonmachinery.co.uk
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People are politely asked not to throw wet wipes and similar products down the toilet.

Some local residents have recently had to call out Welsh Water to deal with blocked drains and have been

told that there are 'loads' of wipes in the main sewers.

Because drains in the village flow into each other, it's
difficult to pinpoint where the problem is originating -
but that doesn't make it any less serious: one lucky resi-
dent was told they were just 24 hours away from hav-
ing toilet waste backing up into their house.

Wet wipes are the biggest cause of blockages on its
network, says Welsh Water, which urges people to dis-
pose of all wipes, cotton buds and sanitary products in
the bin, not down the loo.

So please be considerate when disposing of wipes and
other materials - and remember that not properly
getting rid of wet wipes could mean that one day it’s
your house that gets stinking waste coming up through
the drains.



“Hi, I'm Adam!

Having heard great things from Hadlow Edwards’ Operations Manager,
Kate, | have recently moved to the village and | wanted to take a
moment to introduce myself.

§ As a financial planner, | help people to navigate everything from
budgeting and saving to retirement planning and saving for the next
generation. Money matters can sometimes feel overwhelming, so my aim is to simply be a

resource for anyone who has questions. Whether it's about putting a plan in place or
thinking ahead to the future, | will be more than happy to chat to you and support you in
creating a bespoke financial plan for you and your family.

| will be sharing a few financial tips in this newsletter, but more than anything, | just want
you to know that | am here if you ever need a bit of no-jargon guidance and straightforward
conversation around your finances.

Please feel free to contact me on adam.tilston@sjpp.co.uk or feel free to say hello if you
spot me around the village!” ’AV(WM

Visit hadlowedwards.co.uk

HADL O W or call us on 01978 311611
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Principal Partner Practice

Hadlow Edwards is a trading name of Hadlow Edwards Wealth Management Ltd.

L Hadlow Edwards Wealth Management Ltd is an Appointed Representative of and represents only St. James's Place Wealth Management plc (which is

]ames's authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority) for the purpose of advising solely on the group’s wealth management products and services,

Pl more details of which are set out on the group's website www.sjp.co.uk/products. The 'St. James's Place Partnership' and the titles 'Partner’ and 'Partner
acc Practice' are marketing terms used to describe St. James's Place representatives

SJP Approved 04/03/2025

HAFOD HEATING
HEATING AND PLUMBING

Install | Service | Repai

Hafod Heating located in Gwernymynydd, with A
over 20 years of industry experience, offer STEVE GROCOTT
technical heating and plumbing expertise

wpecialiang in GENERAL BUILDER » ROOFER

¢ Heating ¢ Landlord Certificates
¢ Plumbing ¢ Smart heating controls * SLATING e TILING e FELT FIXING
¢ Servicing/repairs ¢ Installations e GENERAL GROUND WORK

* KERBS » SLABBING * BLOCK PAVING
* PIPEWORK * ETC

Ex British Gas, we are qualified to work on
Gas, LPG & Oil. Contact us on:

3 Heol-y-Wern, Gwernymynydd,
Steve Williams: 07500 801819 or 07470 176711 Mold, Flintshire, CH7 4AH
Email: info@hafodheating.co.uk

Facebook: facebook.com/HafodHeating TellFax: 01 352 751 01 3

Gas Safe & OFTEC Mobile: 07957 785281
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